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National Updates 

 

Healthy Age Friendly Homes  
This week Healthy Age Friendly Homes coordinator Danielle Monahan took part in the Age Friendly Louth 
Expo. 

There were 32 stands and over 150 people attended the event. There was a lovely atmosphere and some 
wonderful music. Overall a great event with plenty of tea, sandwiches and cakes galore!  
 

If you would like more information on the Healthy Age Friendly Programme you can visit 
https://agefriendlyireland.ie/category/healthy-age-friendly-homes-programme/introduction/ or phone 
our national office at 046 9248899 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Minister Donnelly and Minister Butler announce government approval 
of Commission on Care 

 
Government approves proposal for a Commission on Care for Older Persons to get 
underway in January 2024. Independent Commission to examine health and social 
care services and supports for older persons. Cross-departmental group to examine 
supports for positive ageing. Acknowledging the disproportionately negative impact 
of the pandemic on older persons, the Programme for Government: Our Shared 
Future (2020) commits to the establishment of ‘a commission to examine care and 
supports for older people’. 
The Commission on Care for Older Persons will be an independent commission 
appointed by the Minister for Health and the Minister of State for Mental Health and 
Older People. Its work will be supported by a secretariat from the Department of 
Health. The target date for the establishment of the Commission is January 2024. 

For full article please see link. 
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Maynooth University Research 
 
The HER-SELF project is 
exploring gender equality in 
Irish agriculture and is 
interested in hearing from all 
farmers, men and women, 
but in particular from older 
women in agriculture.  
 
If interested, please 
complete the expression of 
interest form at the link 
below or to keep up to date 
on the project. Potential 
focus groups may be held in 
October and November this 
year, both face to face and 
online.  
 
Please contact Mary Anne 
Hurley 
at maryanne.hurley@mtu.ie 
or 086 2228902 for further 
information.  
 
 
 

Expression of interest form: 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=zPVUFDW7hUa72YYh_YBVy
T8KWMcs_qFKi6WFGk9UHxhUODYwUEtVQ1cyNTQwUlpaMEQ5UFdIRktLMC4u 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Final Call for AFU Modules 
 

This is the final call for modules starting under the AFU programme. There are 
spaces on the following modules: 
Genealogy starting next week online. 
Psychology - 4 places - starting Monday 9th 2 - 4pm 
Creative Writing 2 - Thursdays 2 -4 pm October 19th 
Beginners Spanish 1 place starting Tuesday October 10th. 
Beginners Italian 7 places Monday 9th 
 
The second creative writing course was organised in response to a waiting list.   
We cannot facilitate changes or refunds to modules as the costs are based on class 
numbers and direct payment to tutors. 
 
Furniture Upcycling 
We are still taking names for this one-day workshop which will be held in All 
Hallows.  We are waiting for Estates to confirm the room and insurance details.  
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Richmond Barracks 
A visit to Richmond Barracks organised for October 12th has places available.   The 
visit includes a guided tour and refreshments €12.  Here is the link to book. 
Unfortunately, due to low numbers if we don't have bookings by Friday, October 6th 
we will have to cancel it. 
 
Theatre Tickets 
Due to a low take-up on the theatre tickets we have returned them to the theatre 
festival. 
 
Maltese Visit 
Thanks to those who have indicated an interest in meeting the Maltese 
Delegation.  We are hosting the group for afternoon refreshments at 3pm in the Hub 
on October 18th.  The form to attend is here. 
 
3LA 
A meeting with the 3LA Group who arrange the social programme will be held 
shortly. Several participants have expressed an interest in being involved and if you 
would like to be involved in organising the social programme please get in touch. 
 

 

 
 

HSE Autumn Winter Vaccination Programme strats today, 2nd October 
2023 

 
The HSE’s Autumn Winter vaccination programme gets underway today, Monday, 2 
October with the roll out of the free Flu and COVID19 vaccines to recommended 
groups. 
The COVID19 Autumn Winter booster vaccine is recommended for people aged 50 
and over. The Flu vaccine is recommended for people aged 65 and over. Both 
vaccines are recommended for health and care workers, anyone who is pregnant or 
has a long-term health condition. Both vaccines will be available from participating 
GPs and pharmacists and can be given at the same time. Health and care worker 
vaccination clinics will also take place in many workplaces across the country. 
 
HSE vaccination teams will also provide both vaccines for people living in residential 
care facilities including nursing homes as well as to housebound patients. 
To see what vaccines are recommended for you, visit hse.ie, call HSELive on 1800 
700 700 or talk to a participating GP or pharmacist. 
 
For the full article please see link. 

 
CervicalCheck asks women in their 60s to book their free HPV cervical 

screening test 
 

A further CervicalCheck test is now being offered to women who were 60 – 65 years 
of age in 2020, as they missed out on the new HPV screening test due to the cut-off 
for cervical screening being age 60 at that time. 
 
From Monday, 2nd October 2023, CervicalCheck will be writing to around 
80,000 women to invite them to book a free HPV cervical screening test. Women in 
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their 60s can also check the CervicalCheck register to see if they are eligible for 
CervicalCheck HPV screening under this new initiative. 
 
For more information click HERE 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

LGBT Champions Autumn Update 
 

EMPOWERING ANTHEMS - LGBT Ireland National Coming Out Day Campaign 
Ahead of National Coming Out day on Wednesday, 11th October we are launching 
our “Empowering  anthems”  campaign with a host of familiar faces from Irish 
media!  
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“Coming out is one of the most 
significant milestones in any 
LGBT person’s lifetime, and it 
can be a hugely challenging and 
emotional time for people. Fear 
of rejection and worry for the 
future can often hang heavily 
over people – however it can 
also be an incredibly 
empowering experience and 
open up the door to self-
acceptance and joy.” said LGBT 
Ireland CEO Paula Fagan. 
We want you – allies and 
members of the community 

alike - to get involved! All you need to do is choose your most inspiring song, share it 
on social media and, if you can, make a donation to support the work of LGBT 
Ireland. All funds raised will go towards helping people across Ireland who may need 
support with the coming out journey. 

 
LGBTea: Dublin Pride & LGBT Ireland Coffee Morning 
In partnership with our pals in Dublin Pride we’re excited to announce an 
International Coming Out Day Coffee Morning at the Dublin Pride Hub on 
Wednesday October 11th, from 11 am. 
 
We’ll have plenty of coffee, cake and #EmpoweringAnthems, so come join us for a 
cuppa and a chat as we mark this important occasion. 
 
For any enquiries, please reach out to info@lgbt.ie 
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Podcast Series Launch Webinar - Perspectives on demystifying 
payments and health financing for integrated care 

October 19th, 6pm IST / 7pm CET 
 
The International Foundation for Integrated Care has defined nine pillars of 
integrated care based on the evidence accumulated over the last 2 decades. 
 
One of those pillars is Aligned Payments that Promote Integration. This is a difficult 
subject to understand particularly for policymakers, service managers and health 
and care professionals working in systems trying to implement integrated care who 
are not financing and payment experts. 
 
In this webinar to introduce our podcast series, our Chief Executive Dr Niamh 
Lennox-Chhugani is in conversation with Prof Ellen Nolte, from the School of Health 
Services and Systems Research at London School of Hygiene & Tropical Medicine. 
Ellen is an expert on health system performance assessment and co-wrote the 
chapter on Financing of and Reimbursement for Integrated Care in the Handbook of 
Integrated Care (2nd edition 2021). 
 
This webinar launches the podcast series which features Niamh in conversation with 
four leading practitioners who have been researching and designing new payment 
models around the world. They demystify the language of payment models and the 
different models we see emerging in different countries. 
 

 
 

Local Updates 

 
 

 

Navan Traveller’s Workshop 
 
Navan Traveller’s Workshop invite you to the launch of their Home Safety Packs. These are 
aimed towards older people, they have been developed by the Navan Traveller’s 
Workshop youth group with a view to improving the relationship between older 
people and young Travellers. 
 
The idea is that the youth group will personally deliver the home safety packs (along 
with the Justice Project Co-Ordinator), and this will act as a positive experience for 
older people in relation to young Travellers.  
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Trim goes to Ukraine 
 
A group of volunteers from Trim are driving to Ukraine with humanitarian aid. It's a 
convoy of 14 vehicles 2 of which are ambulances. All are full of goods including 
medical supplies. They started off on Monday. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Waterford OPC 
 
We held our AGM on Wednesday 27th September to coincide with Storm Agnes. 
Fortunately, most people managed to get to Dungarvan, and all returned home 
safely. A range of service providers had stands giving information on Health and 
Wellbeing which was the theme of this year's meeting. 
A good crowd heard from Michael Walsh, Waterford City and County Council Chief 
Executive, who confirmed his support for the Age Friendly programme. Kevin 
Moynihan, our Programme Manager explained what progress there had been with 
our new Strategy. Susan O'Connor, our Chair welcomed Anne Cusack, our Age 
Friendly Ambassador, who is looking forward to her new role in what appears to be 
a very busy life. 



 

Susan then reported on the year and commented on the great strides taken by Age 
Friendly Ireland over the last few years. 

  
The meeting concluded with a vote of thanks to our Chair, Susan, who has travelled 
the country representing Waterford OPC - she is much appreciated. 
 
A full programme of events has been arranged for Positive Ageing Week. 

 
 

 

Cross Border Intergenerational Initiative 
 

Following a successful funding application 
from the Department of Foreign Affairs, 
Shared Island Civic Society Fund a cross 
border intergenerational project in 
Balbriggan and the village of Mayobridge, 
Newry was established.  This collaboration 
between Fingal County Council and Linking 
Generations Northern Ireland commenced 
on Saturday 9th September 2023 with a 
workshop for all participants in Balbriggan.  
The workshop questioned participants’ 

views on ageism and stereotypes and their understanding of intergenerational 
practice.  However, it was not all work, and a drumming session provided an 
opportunity for all participants to learn a new skill, in a fun environment, suitable for 
all ages and abilities. The next step is for each group (Balbriggan and Mayobridge) to 
present their proposed projects at an event in Mayobridge on 14th October 2023. 
 

Launch of Cricket4All Guidelines 
 

The Mayor of Fingal, Councillor Adrian Henchy 
launched Cricket4All Guidelines on Tuesday 12th 
September in County Hall, Swords.  The 
Guidelines are the result of a collaboration 
between Fingal County Council and Cricket 
Leinster to pilot a multi-ability, intergenerational 
project in Balbriggan and Skerries with funding 
from the Department of Children, Equality, 

Disability, Integration and Youth (DCEDIY) Disability Awareness Fund 2021.   



 

The project saw coaching in adapted cricket and table cricket to young people with 
disabilities and to older people. The project created an environment where cricket is 
accessible to all, regardless of age or ability and facilitated diverse age and ability 
groups playing together in intergenerational teams for competition. The project's 
impact extended beyond the field, attracting volunteers who participated in 
coaching courses and disability awareness training. 
The Guidelines are a valuable resource for cricket clubs, schools, active retirement 
groups and organisations working with young people with disabilities or anybody 
wishing to play Cricket4ll. 
 

Information Event for Over 55s: Sutton 
 

Following successful 
information events in Dublin 15 
in 2022 and in Swords in 2023, 
a further event took place in 
Suttonians Rugby Club on 
Thursday 14th September 
2023.  The event provided an 
opportunity for residents of 
Baldoyle, Sutton, Bayside and 
Howth to seek information and 

advice on services and activities for older people in the area. Over 150 people 
attended the event.  Information and advice was provided on the day by a number 
of service providers including Alone, Age Action, Fingal Leader Partnership, DDLETB, 
An Garda Siochana, Dublin Fire Brigade, Age Friendly Ireland, Fingal Older People’s 
Council, Age Friendly Health Homes, Fingal Community Dept, University of the Third 
Age, Sage Advocacy, MABS, Citizens Information, HSE, libraries, as well local social 
groups.    
 



 

 

             Digital Awareness Conference for Older People  

 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Age Friendly Walking tour of historic Cork City Cinemas 
 
To mark Positive Ageing Week, members of the Cork City Age Friendly Programme 
took part in an Age Friendly Walking Tour of Historic Cork City Cinemas on Tuesday, 
3rd October.  
 
The tour was led by Frank Fitzgerald from the Sports and Sustainability section of 
Cork City Council and included historic cinemas such as the Savoy, the Pavillion, the 
Lee, the Capitol, the Ritz, the Kino, the Assembly rooms, the Imperial (Miah’s), the 
Palace, the Colosseum, the Lido and the Bellevue.   



 

As well as the vast historical information provided by Frank, participants shared their 
own personal memories and stories about the cinemas and movies they saw there in 
the past. It was a beautiful sunny morning and the group walked in excess of 8000 
steps around the city. 
 

 
 

 

Community Sing Along in Hollyhill Library 
 



 

 
 

 

 
 

  



 

Your Voice 

 
 
 
 
 

We’ve heard about so much good work going on all around the country, please let us 
know what’s happening in your area so we can share those innovative ideas with 
everyone.   
 
Please email us your news to us at agefriendlyireland@meathcoco.ie before 1pm 
Thursday for inclusion in our weekly newsletter. 
 
Don’t forget, we are on social media so why not follow us for all the up to date 

information on all things Age Friendly happening around the country 😊 
 
Twitter: @agefriendlyirl 
Facebook: Age Friendly Ireland 
Instagram: agefriendlyireland  
 

 
International Updates 
 

 
 
 

IFA Global Café | In Conversation with Dr. Niamh lennox-Chhugani 
 
The International Federation on Ageing held a Global Cafe event this morning called:  
In conversation with Dr Niamh Lennox-Chhugani on “The implementation of integrated care 
programs for older adults.” 

 

 
A recording of this event will be available on the Federation’s website 
https://ifa.ngo/ifa-global-cafe/ and 
https://drbarometer.com/community/resource-library 
 

Useful Contacts and Info 
 

Age Friendly Ireland Shared Service Office    Telephone:  046 9032170    
Or Email:  agefriendlyireland@meathcoco.ie  
Twitter: @agefriendlyirl 
Facebook: Age Friendly Ireland 
Website: www.agefriendlyireland.ie / www.agefriendlyhomes.ie 
 

HSE Advice Line: Call save 1850 24 1850 
Call from 8am – 8pm Monday to Friday and 10am to 5pm Saturday and Sunday 
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